## **Draft April Minutes**

BCRC regular meeting called to order at 6pm April 1, 2009, attending were Billy Dabbs, Karin Ward, Nancy Rowland, Sharon Brooks, Kala Pearson, Yolanda Sprinz, Jim Bowser, Rose Barnes, Kayo Parson-Korn, and Susan Fish.

Call for Public Concerns – Request for rev iew of BCRC procedures, will be addressed during the premeeting in May. No other issues were raised.

Minutes of the March meeting were approved.

Treasurer reported that we have \$710.62 in the checking account.

President's Report- Kala said all the unincorporated communities in Yavapai County will be joining the League that is being formed. No meeting has been scheduled yet.

Guest speaker Barbara Litrell gave an informative talk regarding the focus of the Verde Valley Caregivers Organization. Volunteers help seniors with shopping, bill paying and transportation to area doctors and other services. They also have a thrift store the Silver Lining that helps support the group. A training session is scheduled for April 16<sup>th</sup> at 2pm at their office in Cornville anyone interested in being a volunteer is welcome to attend. The office is located at the intersection of Cornville and Page Springs road on the left in the strip mall.

## **Committee Reports**

Transportation – Work continues on the McGuireville interchange and I17 will be overlayed during the next few weeks.

P & Z – Permit for RR Super Storage expansion presented. There being no objections the chairman will send a notice of support to Yavapai County prior to their April 17 review of this application. The open space committee has come up with two choices for development which will be discussed in April. Generally speaking, we support the first concept which incorporates green building. Steve will report in May.

Youth – Karin Ward reported we have not been notified yet about the grant award. Merryl Dones at the school can now help coordinate emergency food boxes and sign people up for the weekly food distribution at the Seventh Day Adventist Church. The Baptist church has emergency staples when needed.

Open Space – No report.

Community Plan – Bob Burke reported there is a meeting April 8<sup>th</sup> where drafts of the different sections will be reviewed.

Water – Kayo will attend the Verde Valley Water Users meeting on April 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Old Business – The electronic and community clean up exceeded expectations. The last of the electronic things will be removed April 2<sup>nd.</sup> There is still free slash drops in Camp Verde until June 30<sup>th</sup>. Nancy Rowland reported that BCRC collected \$270.00 for the Mayor's Walk for Meals on Wheels.

New Business – L. McGuireville property owners of the foot bridge will get necessary permits to demolish as the costs to repair and liability issues are to expensive for them to maintain. They anticipate permits will be issued this week.

Speaker for next month will be Ray Wrobel from the Verde Valley Water Users.

Meeting adjourned.